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Proposed Amendments to the federal court’s Local Rules 
Susan Marmaduke, Local Rules Advisory Committee Chair
The Local Rules Advisory Committee for the US District Court for the District of Oregon has proposed various changes to the Local Rules, including the following:
1. New LR 6 would apply the three-day extension to the response deadline for any item served under FRCP 5, regardless of the method by which it is served.  It is intended to remove the incentive to serve papers, including discovery requests, by hand in order to deprive the receiving party of the benefit of the three-day period provided by FRCP 6(d) for other methods of service.
2.  New LR 26-6 would adopt a model order regarding e-discovery in patent cases.  Authored by the Federal Circuit’s Chief Judge Randall Rader, the model order requires the parties to exchange basic documentation concerning the patent, the product or process accused of infringement, prior art, and the relevant financial information.  It sets presumptive limits on the number of custodians and search terms for email production requests unless the parties agree otherwise or the court modifies the limits for good cause.  The cost of any email discovery beyond those limits is borne by the requesting party.  
Recognizing that a major cause of high costs is the pre-production review of documents that lawyers undertake to avoid disclosure of privileged documents, the model order states that, pursuant to Federal Rule of Evidence 502(d), the inadvertent production of work product or other privileged electronically stored information does not waive the privilege.  
3. New LR 26-7 would adopt, with minor modifications, the Initial Discovery Protocols for Employment Cases Alleging Adverse Action prescribed by the Federal Judicial Center’s pilot project providing a new pretrial procedure for certain types of employment cases.  The Protocols require the automatic exchange of certain information specific to employment cases alleging adverse action within 30 days of the defendant’s responsive pleading or motion.  
A nationwide committee of plaintiff and defense employment lawyers developed the Federal Judicial Center’s pilot project.  In evaluating whether to recommend adoption of the protocols by local rule in the District of Oregon, the Local Rules Advisory Committee consulted with experienced employment lawyers Chris Kitchel (former OADC President and chair of the nationwide committee’s defense subcommittee) and Dana Sullivan (former OTLA President).  Chris and Dana both expressed the view that the protocols would improve the discovery process and recommended their adoption.  
These and other proposed amendments have been posted for review and comment by December 7, 2012, on the court’s website at www.uscourts.gov.  Send your comments by email to info@ord.uscourts.gov (subject:  Comments to Proposed Local Rule Changes).



